
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN OF SOMERSET 

 

 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a Public Hearing will be held by 

the Town Board of the Town of Somerset on November 9, 2022, at 

6:00 p.m., at the Town Hall, 8700 Haight Road, Barker, New York, 

on the adoption of a proposed Local Law entitled, “A Local Law 

Amending Section 152-30(F) of the Town Code, an abstract of said 

Local Law is as follows: 

 

 Said Local Law will repeal section 152-30(F) of the Town of 

Somerset Town Code and replace it with the following: 

 

 F. The first repair of a vent pipe in the Town-owned 

portion of a sewer service connection shall be free per 

homeowner per parcel. Subsequent repairs shall be $75.00. Said 

fee herein may be modified from time to time by Town Board 

resolution.  

 

 Said Local Law shall be effective upon the filing with the 

New York State Secretary of State. 

 

 The complete text of said Law is on file at the Office of 

the Town Clerk, and is available for review by any interested 

persons during business hours. 

   

 At such Public Hearing, all persons interested, who wish to 

be heard, will be heard.  

 

Dated: October 14, 2022  

      Tracy Carmer, RMC 

      Town Clerk, Town of Somerset 

 


